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Well another month is upon us as we head into summer and all the things that come with it. As I write this we have 

had hot and humid days for the first time this year and I’m sure it will only get worse as the days go on. We are in full swing for 

the Shoot Out this August with several members on the planning and organizing trail. Greg has been in contact with setting up 

the vendors for their spaces and Tim has been contacting several vendors about coming down to our show. Tim was able to 

talk one on one with several when we were at the NOVA show in Fairfax a couple weeks ago. So things are coming along nicely 

for the show as of now.  

Speaking of the Fairfax show there were several members who made the trip up and a few of them brought back awards. 

Making the trip up were Tim, Bob Rohrback, Arthur, Roy, Bob Stull, Carolyn and myself. Both Bob Rohrback and Bob Stull won 

awards and I was fortunate enough to have won an award as well.  

I would like to welcome our new newsletter editor, Penny Pierce, to the job. Penny will be taking over the duties of the 

newsletter and I hope we all help her out be getting articles (how to, interesting places you have been, shows, etc.) to her to 

put in the newsletter. I want to also thank Tim Mullins for doing a great newsletter for a good while. Being newsletter editor is 

not an easy task but Tim did a wonderful job of laying it out with his art skills. Thanks Tim! Welcome Penny! 

Till Next Month! 

Rocky 

Fellow Modelers 

An update for the Shoot-Out.  Everything at the moment 

appears to be progressing smoothly.  The award plaques 

are sorted and we are now waiting on the plexi-glass. As 

soon as I get word on their ETA I will try to make 

arrangements for an “assembly party”.  If we can get these 

put together and put to bed by the end of May we are just 

about home free.  Both sponsorships and vendor response 

are a wee bit slow. They do this to us every year and wait 

till the last minute. But that is ok. If you have any questions 

or ideas go ahead and contact Rocky or me. Ideas never 

hurt.  Go ahead and get something built, this is your 

contest. I have some 6 models sitting on the bench saying 

“finish me”.  Greg 
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 By Rocky Sink 

On April 25 several members of the club 

headed to Fairfax for the show being hosted 

by Northern Virginia IPMS. This has always 

been a great show to attend and this year 

was no exception. With more than normal 

vendor attendance and tables full of models 

in every category along with seminars for 

learning new techniques there was 

something for everyone to enjoy. Members 

attending the show were Tim, Bob Rohrback, 

Arthur, Roy, Bob Stull, Carolyn, and myself. 

Tim pulled double duty while at the show 

both being the Region 2 representative and 

pushing vendors to attend our show in 

August. Tim was able to get several vendors 

to take spots that day or take an interest in 

coming to our show. Both Bob Rohrback and 

Bob stull along with myself had models place 

in the show. Probably the only drawback to 

the trip was the bad rain storms we ran 

through on the way home. There were some 

heavy downpours that made travel a little 

rough at times.  

 

 

Newsletter submissions are due in by 

the first Sunday of each month. 

 

Please sent articles to Penny Pierce 

at ladymodelbuilder@outlook.com 
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Remember to check the websites and/or chapter contact for up to the date 

info and details on the contests. 
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